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University of San Diego Archives 

19 OCTOBER 1967 

OFFICIAL UNIVERSITY ACTIVITIES 

VOL. V, NO. 5 

October 19 12:00 noon - Room 207 - Pequod Reading - Mr. Irish reading poems 
of I. C. Smith 

7:30 p .. m.··"' Michael Novak will speak - "Politics: Christian and 
Pagan" - at the ~ollege for Women 

20 A. S. B. Hayride - 6:00 p. m. - Elfin Forest Ranch 

23 12:00 noon - Room 208 - Dean Sinclitico of the Law School will 
speak - sponsored by the Political Science Department 

24 12:00 noon - Room 208 - Consul General of Belgium will speak -
sponsored by the Political Science Department 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

In conjunction with Coach Woolpert, Father Baer hosted a dinner for the USD 
Boosters I Club on Tuesday evening, October 17, in the Faculty Dining Room. 

The President has asked the Committee on the Educational Program to 
consider the question of majors and minors in Art and Music for College for 
Men students at the College for Women. 

A reminder - all of the College for Men faculty are invited to tour the College 
for Women at 3:00 p. m. on Wednesday, October 25. 

HISTORY DEPARTMENT 

Dr. Ray Brandes attended the 7th Annual Convention of the Western History 
Association in San Francisco, October 12 to 14. The College for Men was 
well represented by history majors Dennis Vice, William Roll, Lt. William 
Reed, Mike Arguello and Curtis Harper who attended the sessions on Western 
American history. 

Rev. Francis Rigney will attend a meeting of the History Guild at Occidental 
College on Friday, October 27. The meeting will include prominent speakers 
who will report on current work in Southern California Universities. Professor 
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Lewis Hanke of UC-Irvine will speak on his work in gathering and publishing 
of Spanish-American viceroyalty reports to the Spanish Crown and Professors 
Douglass and Virginia Adair will talk on computer analysis of the Annual 
Register with reference to Edmund Burke's writings. 

Rev. John Myhan O. P. has made arrangements for Mr. Ch.uc:k Nicklin to 
speak and show a very recent film on Underwater Archaeology in the Mediter­
ranean off the coast of Turkey. The film is to be shown in More Hall at noon 
on Wednesday, October 25. Anyone interested may attend the program. 
Entrance should be made from the side entrances to More Hall since some 
classes will be in attendance near the main foyer during the lunch period. 

Dr. Brandes has received notice by the Arizona Historical Foundation that 
his book titled, Frank Hamilton Cushing: Pioneer Americanist has been 
accepted for publication, and should appear in the spring of 1968. The 
biography deals with the first significant archaeologist to work in the American 
Southwest. The Western Postal History Association has also begun publication 
of his translation of the Historia Del Correo in America, a study of Spanish 
communication and mail service in Mexico during the Colonial period. 

POLITICAL SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 

Mr. John Chambers, assistant professor of political science, addressed the 
Women in Community Service, Inc., (WIGS) at a luncheon meeting on October 
18 at the YMCA. The occasion was the celebration of National WIGS Day. 
WIGS are the women of San Diego who work on the recruiting and screening 
program for the Women's Job Corps. 

Dr. Theil spoke before the Pomona Chapter of the World Affairs Council 
last Friday evening on the ideological and power psychosis issues relating 
to the continuing India-Pakistan dispute over Kashmir. 

The Political Science Department has arranged for Dean Sinclitico of USD 
Law School to address all students who are hoping to pursue a law degree. 
The Dean will speak at 12:00 noon on Monday, October 23, in Room 208. 
His remarks will be of considerable value in better understanding the prepa­
ration and demands for the study of law. 

The Department will present the Consul General of Belgium,Mr. Hugo 
Walschap,as the first in a series of guest appearances by members of the 
Diplomatic Corps on Tuesday, October 24, at 12:00 noon in Room 208. 
While the topic is not immediately availavle, the general nature will be 
domestic and foreign affairs of Belgium. 
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SPEECH DEPARTMENT 

The Debate Squad will host Whittier College in an exhibition debate on Thursday. 
evening, October 20, in the Knights of Columbus Library. 

All four USD debaters gained recognition last weekend at the first tournament 
of the year hosted by San Fernando State College. 

Sophomores Everett Harry and Brian Thompson won three out of four contests, 
as did freshmen Rick Walton and Jim Staunton, the latter competing in novice 
division. 

Over forty colleges and universities from California, Arizona, Nevada and 
Utah attended the tournament, debating whether or not the United States should 
offer a guaranteed income to all citizens . 
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